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Dexter Rural Fire Protection District


P.O. Box 67


Phone (541) 937-3045



82781 Barbre Road

Fax (541) 581-3131



Dexter, OR 97431                                            https://dexterfd@specialdistrict.org          





Meeting of the Board

October 19, 2021

Board President Bob Holland called the meeting to order at 7:34 p.m.


Present: Directors Steve Mercer, Don Richardson, Bob Holland, Larry Severance, Lt. Cody Frank, and Recording Secretary Bonnie Graham.  Absent: Directors Larry Swartz and Don Richardson.  Fire Chief Matt Peterson.
Public Comments: No public present.

Approval of the Septmeber 21, 2021 Regular Board Meeting Minutes: The Board reviewed the minutes of the September 21, 2021 Board Meeting.  Director Larry Severance made a motion to approve the minutes of the September 21, 2021 Board minutes.  Director Steve Mercer seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

Bill Approval and Financial Review: The Board reviewed the financial statements and district bills.  Director Steve Mercer made a motion to approve the financials and to pay the district bills.  Director Larry Severance seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Correspondence: None

Chief’s Report: Note- Chief Peterson is out till next month on medical leave. Lt Cody Frank updated the Board on the following;
HVAC: The HVAC system is complete and that there is only one zone area. It is working properly.
Roof: Lt. Frank explained to the Board that the roofers will be here on February 7, 2022, it will take them 2 weeks and they are asking for 25% deposit which is $12, 085.00.  Lt. Frank will call them and ask when they need the deposit.

Staff: Lt Frank told the Board that Andy Fischer is gone and Faith Huff has really stepped up.  

Unfinished Business:  None
New Business: None.

Board President Bob Holland asked Lt. Frank about the progress of Engine 2112.  Lt. Frank told the Board that we are waiting on the door to get delivered to the repair shop, and once that is put back on the district will put it back in service.

Discussion on Vaccine Mandate; This will be tabled till the next board meeting when the Fire Chief will be able to discuss it.

Discussion on the Boat; Board President Bob Holland would like to keep the boat in this area. The Board tabled this discussion for the next Board meeting.
Adjournment: Director Steve Mercer made a motion to adjourn at 7:47 p.m. Director Larry Severance seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Bonnie Graham

Recording Secretary


_1200939184.doc
[image: image1.png]






